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Notice of Discovery of Inappropriate Accounting at our Consolidated 
Subsidiary and Postponement of Announcement of Financial Results for the 

Fiscal Year Ended February 2019 
 
 
It was discovered that there is a possibility of inappropriate accounting made at our 
consolidated subsidiary KAJITAKU CO., Ltd. ("KAJITAKU"). The background to the discovery 
of the inappropriate accounting, currently known facts and details of the postponement of the 
announcement of the financial results are as follows. 
 
We sincerely apologize to our shareholders, investors, and other stakeholders for your 
inconvenience and concerns. 
 
 
1. Background to the discovery of the inappropriate accounting and currently known facts  

In late March 2019, it was discovered that there is a possibility of inappropriate accounting 
made at KAJITAKU. Based on the internal survey, what we currently know is that there were 
errors in processes of inventory disposals, etc. in the used copy machine resale service of 
the KAJITAKU's Store Operation Support Business. The impact of this matter on our results 
is expected to be 1.8 billion yen in total. The final amount of impact is currently being 
calculated. 
 
We will promptly announce the results of the investigation and the impact on its business 
results as soon as the facts are known. 

 
2. Postponement of the scheduled date for announcement of financial results 

Due to the above reasons, we will postpone the announcement of the financial results for 
the fiscal year ending February 2019, which was scheduled for April 10, 2019. We will 
promptly inform you of the announcement schedule as soon as it is decided. 
 

 

 
 


